Patient Participation Group

White Cliffs and Cherry Tree surgeries.
Minutes of the emergency meeting held on the 9th August 2012 at 6pm the Cherry Tree Surgery.
Members present at the meeting.

Surgery Representatives

Dr. P. Premnath

Dr. R. Premnath

Dr. V. Mittal
Patient Representatives

Mr. P. Janaway

Mr. Southwood
Mrs. Southwood

Mr. T. Brown

Mrs. L. Harvey-Douglas

Mr. T. Stevenson
Mrs. D. Stevenson

Mr. J. Shilson
Dr. P. Premnath opened the meeting thanking all members for coming at such short notice. He then distributed three groups of printed e-mail sheets explaining that there was a problem that may prevent the new White Cliffs Medical Centre opening on time and that these e-mail copies would provide the background information as he explained the problem. 
The problem was that Stephen Ingram of the Kent Primary Care Trust (which is the controlling body for NHS payments to fund the practice services to patients) is insisting that a new Patient Medical Services contract with significantly reduced payments be negotiated and finally signed off before “Stage 3” (which includes permission to occupy) of the construction work can in its turn be signed off.
Dr. Premnath explained that in his view the two items were completely separate! 

The Patient Medical Services contract was controlled by Kent Primary Care Trust.
(Stephen Ingram.)

The White Cliffs Medical Centre development was controlled by the Primary Care Estates.

(Jo Fox.)

This view was broadly supported by the e-mail bundle.

Dr. Premnath pointed out the delays encountered whilst trying to satisfy the documentary requirements of the various departments, including one instance where the required documents were despatched in February 2012 with a follow-up letter asking if they had been received and asking if they were all that was required. No response was forthcoming until early August 2012.
From the initial proposal to develop White Cliffs Medical Centre some 8yrs ago the project has suffered from continuous delays from the NHS departments responsible, despite their acknowledgement  of the poor working conditions and inconveniences of the old premises.    
By contrast the River Surgery Development “sailed through” why so difficult for us?
The meeting then decided, at the request of Dr. Premnath, to send two members to present their point of view at a meeting between the NHS departments concerned and Dr. Premnath. The chairman of the PPG Phil Janaway and Tom Brown agreed to attend.
The meeting closed at 6:45.
